
remarks to them, but she did not physically attack them or 
continually berate them after they were seated. This was a 
blatant act of disparate treatment in front of my classmates. 
I felt dehumanized. Unbeknownst of the extent of undue 
influence by Professor Curcio and Dr. Sullivan, I 
contemplated initiating a memo from "Students” to Dr. Holder, 
Dean of Allied Health, regarding Professor Curcios's behavior 
that day. Aside from being openly hostile to me when I was 
not even late, she was rude in her comments to classmates who 
arrived after we did. Some of my classmates agreed to initial 
a memo from "Students", but I chose to drop this idea because 
I feared Professor Curio's retaliation would only result in 
undue influence adversely affecting my classmates by means of 
the record-keeping system of the Radiologic Technology 
Department. I did not want them to go through what I was 
going through. Professor Curcio later apologized to my 
classmates for her behavior that day, but she never apologized 
to me for her physical attack, hostile tone, or for 
embarrassing me in front of my peers. This, again, was an act 
of disparate treatment.

May 4. 1992- Memo from Professor Curcio about Enrollment Holds - 
Professor Curcio starts her memo by stating "As of March 30, 
1992, the University records show an enrollment hold. . .Reasons 
vary from owing lab fees to returned checks." She goes on to 
reprimand me about not staying in good standing and I am 
threatened by the statement that I "will not be able to enroll
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